
 

 

 

 

23 Feb SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING: 7pm 

25 Feb FACTION SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1 March LABOUR DAY  
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

2 March SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAY 
Students DO NOT attend 

5 March UNIFORM SHOP OPEN 
8.30 - 9.00am 

5 March ASSEMBLY - ROOM 6 
8.55am 

9 March DARLINGTON PUBLIC SPEAKING 
 

12 March T20 CRICKET  

16 March SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING: 7pm 

26 March INTERSCHOOL SWIMMING  
CARNIVAL 

1 April ASSEMBLY - TRACEY’S TEAM 
8.55am 

2 April GOOD FRIDAY 
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Care Givers, 
 

Traffic 
Parents are concerned about the traffic on Amherst Ave from 2:55 to 3:15pm. 
What are their concerns? 
 
1. Lots of families come at this time! 
2. Some cars park on the southern verge, which is dangerous regarding 

opening doors onto the street and children crossing the road to the car.  
3. Some drivers overtake multiple cars to bypass the queue to go to the 

Early Learning Centre. This is an accident waiting to happen. 
 
Thanks to the majority who are very patient and safe in using Amherst Avenue 
in the afternoons. Well done to those who come at 3:10 onwards to enjoy no 
congestion. 
 
Stationery for Fire-affected Families 
I received this email from host school, Sawyers Valley Primary School: 
 
On behalf of our school community I would like to thank you and your  
wonderful school community for your donations of school stationery and  
supplies.   
 
These items were made available to our immediate school community through 
our onsite P&C drive and were able to assist several families affected by the 
bushfires.  We also took supplies over to the Gidgegannup Rec Centre to sup-
port those in need from our wider community.  We have received some feed-
back that many people have gratefully received these donations and are very 
appreciative of your support.   
 
Thank you again. 
Kind regards 
 
Fiona Collopy  
Principal, Sawyers Valley  
Primary School 
 
 
Parent Information Night 
I trust that our recent Parent Information Night was useful and informative for 
you. Please send feedback to me about the evening. In particular, did the 
timeslot and day work for you? Was there information that you didn’t receive 
that you were expecting or needing? 
 
Remember, parents who take the time to give me feedback help shape the 
school to be even better than it is! 
 
Assembly 
The first assembly for 2021 was last Friday. The new Student Council ran the 
assembly (with assistance from some Faction Captains) and chose to focus 
on the 2021 Swimming Carnival. With such little time to prepare, they did a 
great job. Thanks to Mrs Staples for her input the help put some polish on the 
production. 

DARLINGTON PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

2 - 14 Amherst Avenue, Darlington WA 6070     Telephone: 9257 4000      
 

Website: www.darlingtonps.wa.edu.au   
Email: darlington.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
 

This school will be closed on days of forecast Catastrophic Fire Danger Rating 
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SCHOOL HOURS 
 

 School commences:  8.45am 
 Recess:             10.50 - 11.10am 
 Lunch: Eating time 1.10 - 1.50pm 
 End of School:  3.00pm  
 
“We are a crunch and sip school” 

OTHER SERVICES PROVIDED 

DARLINGTON PRIMARY SCHOOL P&C 
 

NEXT SCHOOL P&C Meeting:  7pm MARCH 22, 2021  
 

President: Fiona Gordon           
 

 

Email:  president@dpspc.org.au  
 

SCHOLASTIC BOOKCLUB COORDINATOR 
 

Melinda Reynolds -  darlingtonpsbookclub@gmail.com    

UNIFORM SHOP -  Open every second week  
 

See Term Planner for dates  Email - dpsuniform@gmail.com     
 

ORDER UNIFORMS ANYTIME ON FLEXISCHOOLS  
www.flexischools.com.au 

CANTEEN DAYS - Monday, Wednesdays & Fridays  
 

Coordinator: Ros Tooth ph - 0425 807 166  / 9257 4008 
 

LIBRARY DAYS  - Monday, Tuesday & Wednesdays 
 

Library Officer:  Mrs Karen Diaz 
 

SCHOOL DENTAL VAN  - ph 0407 594 254   
Currently at Glen Forrest P.S. 
 

STUDENT SERVICES 

SCHOOL CHAPLAIN ONSITE - Monday, Thursday & Fridays  
 

Chaplain: Tracey Buckley  

SCHOOL PSYCHOLOGIST ONSITE - Every Wednesday 
 

Psychologist: Melita Silvasi  

Initiative, Trust, Tolerance 

mailto:president@dpspc.org.au


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Booklist and Stationery Items 
This year the local Post Office became our preferred suppli-
er of items for the school booklist. I am keen to know how 
this experience was from your point of view. Please email 
me with your feedback. In particular, would you like this lo-
cal service to continue again for next year? 
Thanks to the parents who used this service, the Post Office 
has forwarded to the school a generous commission. We 
are thankful for this and will put this amount to very good 
use. 
 
Photographs 
The school has followed up on a parent concern about the 
use of staff devices to take photos of students. As a result, 
the school has enacted a new policy which requires staff to 
only use school devices to capture and store photos of stu-
dents. The school has resourced staff with a number of de-
vices – both iPads and phones without SIM cards. Parents 
and Carers can now be confident that when staff photo-
graph students at school, only school devices are used.  
 
Consent Form 
You may remember that you have previously been asked for 
your permission regarding Media Consent, Internet Access, 
Viewing Consent and Local Excursions. These permissions 
remain in place until you change them. If you want to review 
your consent to any of the above, please contact the school 
via email to make the changes.  
 
Long Weekend 
A reminder to parents and carers that this weekend is a very 

long weekend for students. Next Monday is a public holiday 

and next Tuesday is a student free day. Students are due 

back to school next Wednesday 3 March. The student-free 

day was placed after the long weekend in response to par-

ent feedback last year. Lots of families appreciated the extra

-long weekend for family activities.  

 

Please see the Junior and Senior Programs attached to this 

email.  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 6 School Camp (date change) 
9 to 13th August ( Week 4 Term 3)   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Darlington Primary School (DPS) is a Containers for Change 
drop off location.  
 
When you drop off your eligible containers to DPS we re-
ceive a 10c refund for each container. This money will go 
towards funding further sustainability projects within our 
school.  
 
There is a RED BIN near the front office where you can 
bring your cleaned eligible containers.  
 
Another way to donate your containers to the DPS Contain-
ers for Change, without physically bringing them to school is 
to bag your own containers in a biodegradable bin bag and 
drop them off directly to a bag drop location. Our closest bag 
drop locations are The Shire of Mundaring and Recyclers for 
Change Midland.  
 

To donate your containers to DPS using this method your 
bag will need to be tagged with our scheme. 
ID – C10323779.  
 
Acceptable items are: Most aluminium, glass, plastic, steel 
and liquid paperboard drink containers between 150ml & 3L .  
 
For a comprehensive list of eligible products see link below 
https://www.containersforchange.com.au/wa/
#block_reference-90  



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

I am here on Monday, Thursday and Fridays. I am here for 
the whole school community. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Girls Group started on Monday February 22, this is for girls 
in years3 to 6. We meet at lunchtime in the undercover  
area.  
 
There is still time to attend. 
 
 

 
Craft Group is for students in years one to six. We meet in 
the library during the second half of lunch.  
 
Come along and see what you can create. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Drumming Group starts Thursday March 4.  This is for stu-
dents in pre-primary to year 6. We meet Thursday from 
3.00pm to 3.30pm.  
 

Students need to commit to the 4-week program.  
 

Please find permission forms attached, there is space for 24 
students. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Tracey Buckley 
School Chaplain 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

Darlington Primary School P&C  
Email: darlingtonprimarypnc@gmail.com 

NEXT P&C Meeting: 7pm 22 March 2021 (Staff Room) - Everyone is welcome   

 

          

 

 

 

Our first P&C meeting of the year was held on February 15, it was fantastic to see some new people there.  If you are inter-
ested in getting involved in the P&C, sign up to be a P&C Member, come along to the meetings and have your input into 
what the P&C is doing around our school. Our next meeting is Monday 22 March at 7pm in the staff room.   
 
Even if you can’t make it to the meetings as a P&C Member you will receive the agendas and minutes for our meetings and 
be abreast of what is going on.   
 
Remember, children of parents who are involved in their school in some capacity do better in a whole range of areas. 
 

President Position – vacancy coming up. 
I will be resigning from the P&C President position in Term 2.  I have thoroughly enjoyed my  
time in this position, but it is time to hand over the baton.  Without a full executive committee,  
it makes it extremely difficult for many of the things the P&C does to continue – think Canteen! 
 

If you are relatively organised, a team person and you want to help  
out the school, please consider being our next P&C President.   
I’ll be on hand to help! 

 

 

 
 

Saturday 13 March – WA State Election – Cake Stall at the Darlington Hall Polling Station 
Help needed to bake cakes and help sell them on the day. Detailed information on what is needed will be distributed short-
ly.  Thank you to everyone who has already volunteered their time or baking skills. 
 

Saturday 20 March – Welcome Sundowner 5-8pm at the school 
This is a relaxed evening to come along and have a meal, play some games and get to know each other outside of the 
rushed school drop off and pick up. 
 

Food vans are being organised and if you have some ideas for some entertainment on the evening contact me ASAP. 
 

Projects around the School 
Our vegetable garden plan is well underway, we are funding this with a Matching Grant from the Shire of Mundaring. 
You may have noticed that the tyre maze outside the canteen has been dismantled – this is because this location is the 
best for our new vegetable garden.  Denise and Rico our gardeners have created a fabulous plan that incorporates wicking 
beds, herb gardens, bush tucker and fruit trees and bushes.   
 
Don’t panic the tyre maze will be reincarnated at another location. 
 
We always need help with these projects so keep an eye out for busy bees or let us know if you have any skills that can 
help us with this project. 
 
The P&C will also be funding a visit from Simon Cherriman around World Environment Day to talk to our community about 
birds, conservation of natural habitat, and the importance of nesting boxes.  
Find more about Simon here: https://www.simoncherriman.com.au/  
 
Fiona Gordon 
president@dpspc.org.au 

https://www.simoncherriman.com.au/
mailto:president@dpspc.org.au

